
 

Headteacher Weekly Newsletter 

Week 19 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
School Communication Procedure 
 
We want our parents, to feel well informed about school events and know who and how to contact 
someone about their child if needed.  To help our parents, we use a variety of communication 
channels.  However, we would like parents to be aware that Toynbee School respects the privacy and 
work/life balance of its staff.  We do not expect our staff to check or respond to email when they are not at 
work, weekends or during holidays. Teaching staff will prioritise teaching activities and we cannot 
guarantee your email will be read the same day you send it.  Office staff emails will only be read on 
working days and if an email has been sent after 4.00pm on any working day, then it will most likely be 
processed the following working day. 
 
In the first instance, please follow the procedure below if you wish to speak to a member of staff.  Thank 
you in advance for your co-operation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



A Guide Line to symptoms and what to do if you have been in contact with the Coronavirus 

 

 



Road Safety 
 
We are keen to ensure the safety of our pupils whilst they are on their way to and from school.  Please may 
I ask for your support in reinforcing the importance of cycle helmets if cycling to school and road safety and 
awareness whilst walking and cycling to and from school and on the school site.   
 
Medical Appointments 
 
If your child has a medical appointment during school hours, please telephone the absence line (line 1) or 
email beforehand with the date and time of the appointment.  Please understand that if we have not been 
notified of an appointment in advance, we cannot allow a pupil to leave the school premises until a 
parent/guardian has been contacted.  When collecting your child for an appointment, please ensure you 
come into the school reception to collect your child. 
 
Equipment in Lessons 
 
Please can all students make sure that they come to school equipped for learning.  They need to bring a pen, 
pencil, ruler etc.  It is also important that they bring a calculator to school too! 
 
Music Lessons 
  
A reminder was sent via email this week about outstanding balances.  Parents should receive an email at 
the beginning of the academic year (for year 7s), and in the summer (for years 8-11) confirming what their 
child has been enrolled to, and the cost. 
  
Our preference is for payment to be made online either termly, or for the year in advance, via SCOPAY 
(https://www.scopay.com/toynbee), following these instructions: 
 

 Select the payment tile and add the amount you would like to pay.  
 Click on the add to basket tile 
 Go to your basket to pay 

 
Alternatively, a cheque (made payable to: The Toynbee School), or cash can be brought in for the attention 
of Mrs Thompson making sure your child’s name, tutor group and instrument are written on the back of 
the cheque. 
 
Any queries – please contact Mrs Thompson (h.thompson@toynbee.hants.sch.uk) 
 
You will be able to see a history of online payments made by clicking ‘Your info’ and then ‘Payment History’ 
on SCOPAY. 
 
 
 
Dates for your Diary:   
 
5 February – PDL (2) 

13 February - KS3 Music Showcase (19.00 in the Theatre) 

 

 

https://www.scopay.com/toynbee
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16 – 21 February – Year 11 Berlin Trip 

17 - 21 February – HALF TERM 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Regards  
 
 
Mr Matthew Longden 
Headteacher 
 

 

 

 



 

 



 


